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While the Pastor’s Away…Available for Pulpit Supply 
Gordon Donahoe – 615-974-9559. Gordon is available for supply and interims. 
 
Raymond Vogtner – 615-417-8309. Raymond is available for supply, interims, or to share his 
new ministry, "Let's Talk." A ministry designed to encourage conversations with others 
leading them to discover God's plan for their lives.   
 
Fred Vantrease – Cell: 615- 481-5123 call or text. Fred most recently served as pastor of 
Fellowship Baptist in Mt. Juliet.  
 
Jim Yates – Cell:  615-450-8866 
 
Glyn Passman – Cell: 615- 268-2716; email: glyn_pass@icloud.com  
 
Rob Amoson  - retired pastor after 50 years available for supply, interims, and revivals   
615-218-4422 
 
Terry Fessler is available for supply – 615-444-8880 
 
Ronnie Pressley - 615-981-0346 
 
Scott Brown – Director of Missions; 931-412-3831 
 
Dan Coe - 1 (629) 251-2997 

 
 

 

 Associational Bible Drills 
 

Sunday, April 13 
 

2:00 p.m. 
 

Round Lick Baptist Church 
 

Watertown 

Regional Bible Drills 
 

Saturday, April 26 
 

8:00 a.m. 
 

Belle Aire Baptist Church 
 

Murfreesboro 
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FBC Watertown seeks a qualified part time church 
secretary. 20 hours per week.  
 

Qualifications: 
● A Christian faith is required; may or may not 
be a member of FBC Watertown. 
● Pass a background check. 
● Proficient computer skills to include 
Microsoft Office Suite and/or equivalent. 
● Proficient use of email communication. 
● Basic understanding of bookkeeping. 
● Able to lift 20 pounds. 
● Familiarity with general office equipment. 
● Ability to effectively understand and 
perform church-related processes and duties. 
● Excellent communication skills. 

 

Competitive hourly rate. 
Contact Blake Hall (615) 403-3148 or  

Ken Malone (615) 330-1152 
 

 

           

 
 

 



 

Wilson County Baptist Association 
P.O. Box 2190 
Lebanon, TN 37088 
Wcba@wcbamissions.com 
 

March was an absolutely incredible month here at your friendly neighborhood Cumberland BCM! The month 
started off with the greatest highlight of the semester so far! Our spring break trip. We travelled to Sevierville 
Tn and worked with several local ministries, helping with flood relief, food banks, and even prayer focused 
evangelism on the Gatlinburg strip! We took 34 students throughout the course of the week, 4 of whom are 
international students! We studied the armor of God, learned about spiritual warfare, and grew closer to God & 
closer together as a group. Scott and I both had several Gospel centered conversations with the students. All in 
all, it was an incredible week. Throughout the rest of March, we also have had a worship night, coffee cart, game 
nights, our Tuesday lunches, and Tuesday night bible studies! 

As our semester comes close to a close, we are sprinting towards the end of the 2024/2025 School Year! 
April is a month full to the brim with events and for our students, it is their last chance to bring up grades & 
their GPA for the semester! Excitingingly, we also are inching closer and closer to our BCM Summer Missions 
Trips. We will be traveling to Toronto in late May to serve with Send missionaries and will be headed to work at 
Tanalian Bible Camp in Alaska in mid June! As we prepare for our trips, we ask for your prayer and support 
once again! Our students are doing their very best to fundraise by sending support letters, selling T-shirts, 
cutting out their regular dosage of Starbucks, and in a variety of other ways, but at the end of the day, our 
ministry is comprised of college & young adult students, most of whom do not have a job yet due to their school 
schedules. However, they have felt the call to go and serve our Lord on mission and are trusting that He will 
provide!  
 Wondering how you can help empower our students who are going on mission? The first and most 
important thing you can do is pray! We believe that God will answer prayers and we ask that you pray for the 
finances needed, our safety as we travel, good health, & for opportunities to share the Gospel on the trips. 
Secondly, we are in desperate need of financial support! You can directly support our students by donating cash 
or a check to the Cumberland BCM and in the memo, write “missions!” All donations will be split amongst the 
students who are currently fundraising and need assistance. As we fundraise, we also would love to come to 
your church and share about the BCM, our ministry here at CU, and our upcoming missions trips, and how you 
can be a part of God moving amidst our students. We also will be hosting a fundraiser at Chick-Fil-A Lebanon 
on April 17th from 4-8pm! Please stop by as a portion of the profits made that evening will go straight to 
supporting our summer missions trips! You can also come inside, meet our students & learn more about our 
trips!  
Thank you so much for your  
continued prayers and support! 
 
 Sincerely, Nathan Clark 
Director, Cumberland BCM 
 

 

 

 
Our BCM Students on spring break at Cades Cove in the Great Smoky Mountain National Park 


